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  TTHHEE  LLYYMMPPSSTTOONNEE  HHEERRAALLDD                                  

       June 2011                                              Volume 34, Number 10

 
 

ITEMS OF NOTE from the 

Parish Council June 6th 

Meeting  

 

NEW COUNCILLORS 

 

Those who take an interest in Parish 

Council matters will know that only 

eight people stood as candidates in the 

elections in May. These were all 

elected ‘unopposed’. This left three 

vacancies, which the parish Council 

must fill by Co-option. The vacancies 

have been advertised on the notice 

boards. Anthony Garratt and Terri Scott 

had expressed an interest in joining the 

Parish Council. Both were co-opted and 

joined the Parish Council. This leaves 

one vacancy yet to be filled. If you 

think that you would like to make a 

contribution to the work of the Parish 

Council, please contact Tony, the Clerk 

on 279665 or email to 

clerk@lympstone.org. 

 

 

 

MORE NEW HOUSES IN 

LYMPSTONE 
 

The Parish Council have received 

informal enquiries from landowners for 

two new developments in the Parish. 

Parish Councillors have met the 

Architect and landowner’s 

representative for development of land 

at Glebelands to discuss his ideas. They 

will also now arrange to meet the 

landowner for land at the top of 

Underhill Close. The Housing Needs 

Survey will need to be updated to show 

the need for affordable houses as part 

of each development. It is hoped that 

this will be done in conjunction with 

the July issue of the Lympstone Herald. 

 
Cont 

 

Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, 

DMS,  43 Salisbury Road, Exmouth, 

EX8 1SL, Tel 279665/ 07866 535580 

lympstonepc@leriche6.wanadoo.co.uk 
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PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 

 

The Parish Council has decided to try a 

new way of working in order to try to 

achieve more for the Parish. 

Committees have been abandoned and 

instead, the Parish Council will meet 

twice each month. These meetings will 

be on the first and Third Mondays of 

each month (unless this is a Bank 

Holiday). All meetings are open to the 

Public and each meeting will start with 

a Public session, when anyone can 

come along and speak about anything 

of interest in the Parish, good or bad. 

Any current planning applications will 

be dealt with next so that anyone who 

is interested in any development, 

including an applicant, can sit in the 

meeting and hear any comments 

. Again, any visitors will be given the 

opportunity to speak or ask questions 

about any planning application. 

The first meeting will receive reports 

from the Police, County and District 

Councillors and the Chairman. Other 

Parish Councillors can raise any matter 

for investigation and discussion at a 

later meeting. 

The second meeting will focus on the 

nuts and bolts of the work of the Parish 

Council. The Parish Council has 

appointed ‘Champions’ to take the lead 

on some areas of business. The 

discussion at the second meeting will 

include discussion on any current 

matters on the following topics: 

Subject Champion 

Affordable Housing Cllr Bailey 

Amenities Cllr Acca 

Burial Ground Cllr Bailey 

Communications Vacant 

Environment Cllr Eastley 

Major Travel including the Cycle Way Cllr Carter 

Youth Club Cllr Mrs Beatty 

  

Projects  

Gulliford cemetery The Clerk 

The Youth Club building Cllr Mrs Beatty 

The Toilets Cllr Acca 

Extension to car parking at the Village Hall Cllr Acca 

Parish Plan, LDF, The Localism Bill and A 

Neighbourhood Plan. 

Cllr Garratt 

 

Cllr Rob Longhurst will take the lead on Planning applications.          
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The first meeting using this new style 

was held on Monday 6
th
 June 2011 and 

appeared to be well managed and 

respected by all Councillors.  
Cont 

The meeting finished at 9.20 pm, which 

is earlier than usual. The next meeting, 

the second in the cycle, will be held at 

7.30 pm on Monday 20
th

 June 2011. 

Agendas for all meetings are posted on 

the Parish Notice Boards and on the 

website with accompanying reports. 

 

THE QUEEN’S 

DIAMOND JUBILEE  
 

The government has announced that 

there will be a "nationwide celebration" 

to mark The Queen's Diamond Jubilee, 

in 2012. Events to mark The Queen's 

60 years on the throne will take place in 

the first weekend of June 2012, with an 

extra bank holiday being created. This 

will be a "truly historic occasion" 

which would allow the British people 

to show their "pride and affection" for 

The Queen. The Parish Council will 

take the initiative on behalf of the 

whole Parish in organising and  
co-ordinating events. Discussions will 

start at the next meeting, on 20
th
 June 

2011. The Parish Council will need 

help in making this a Village-wide 

event. If you would like to be involved 

or have ideas for celebrating this 

occasions, please come along to the 

meeting or contact a Parish Councillor. 

 

Clerk to the Council: A J Le Riche, 

DMS,  43 Salisbury Road, Exmouth, 

EX8 1SL, Tel 279665/ 07866 535580 

lympstonepc@leriche6.wanadoo.co.uk 

 

 

 

From the Editor 

 
NO AUGUST 

ISSUE 

 

Please note that, as 

usual, there will not be an August issue 

of the Lympstone Herald. Events from 

July the 9
th
 to September the 10

th
 

should be included in copy for the July 

issue – deadline the 5
th
 of July. 

 
DON’T BE FOOLED 

 

Recently there has been a spate of 

fraudsters trying to trick people out of 

their money. Typical scams are: 

1. Calling your number on the phone 

and either asking directly or by leaving 

a message asking you to call them 

back. When you do so you will 

automatically charged at several 

pounds a minute. The only answer is to 

not call numbers that you do not know. 

2.  Sending you email(s) asking for 

your personal details. No reputable 

company will ask you for your 

passwords or bank details so NEVER 

supply them. 

If you are ever in any doubt about any 

correspondence in any format then ask 

a friend or relation for advice. Never be 

rushed into replying. 

 

mailto:lympstonepc@leriche6.wanadoo.co.uk
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C.M. Carter, Ed 

 

 

 

FRIENDS OF THE CHURCH 

 

The sole aim of ‘Friends of Lympstone 

Parish Church’ is to raise money to 

keep the fabric of the building, which is 

part of the heritage of the village, in 

good repair. The next date for the 

village diary is Thursday June 23
rd

, 

when Lympstone will again challenge 

Harefield at St Peter’s School in the 

annual cricket match. Do come to enjoy 

this annual event: wickets pitched at 

6pm. There will be ice cream, 

barbecues and a licensed bar as well as 

the usual raffle and sweepstake. We 

hope that many will come along to 

enjoy this traditional occasion in such a 

beautiful setting, and dip into their 

pockets for a good cause as well! 

 

Richard Giles 

 

PANTOMIME AUDITIONS  
 

Don’t forget that 

auditions will be held 

for this year’s panto 

(Robinson Crusoe and 

the Pirates) on 21
st
 and 

22
nd

 June at the Village Hall.  Please 

note the time for the auditions has 

changed and will now run from 6pm to 

8pm.  We request that under 12s come 

at 6pm and over 12s at 7pm. Come 

along and show us what you’re made 

of!  Rehearsals for the show will 

commence on 6
th
 September. 

 

Jo Borrie 

 

LYMPSTONE TENNIS CLUB’S 

30TH BIRTHDAY 
 

The Tennis Club will be 30 

years old this year and we 

plan to mark the occasion with an 

anniversary tournament on Saturday 

30th July. Past and present members 

are invited to join in the celebrations, 

which will run throughout the day. To 

recreate the 1980s tennis era, authentic 

tennis dress is encouraged. If anyone 

has a wooden racquet they would be 

happy to lend for the tournament, 

please contact Jill on 224774 or by 

email jilldixon100@hotmail.com. More 

details in next month's Herald. 

 

Jill Dixon 

 

GARDEN CLUB TRIP 

 

There are still a few seats left on the 

Garden Club coach to Charles 

Dowding's farm and gardens at 

Stourhead. The farm is in a delightful 

setting and you can see there the 'No 

Dig' method. Stourhead is a National 

Trust property with extensive formal 

and informal garden with a beautiful 

lake. The coach will be leaving the 

Saddlers Arms pub at 9.00 am, 

returning at about 6.00pm on the 23
rd

 of 

June. If you would like to come, phone 

mailto:jilldixon100@hotmail.com
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Pat Boaden on 272 067 or Viv Day on 

268 653  

 

Sheila Stone 

 

 

WI REPORT FOR JUNE 2011 

 

At the Meeting held on Wednesday 1
st
 

June, President Mrs Anne Frampton 

welcomed the members and reported on 

those who are unwell, ‘Jerusalem’ was 

then sung. 

The speaker, Mrs Jan Lunn, gave an 

inspiring talk on ‘Painting on Silk,’ 

backed up by a step-by-step 

demonstration via a Powerpoint 

presentation. 

She had brought with her many 

different samples of her work, 

including cards, pictures, cushion 

covers, a tie, and a waistcoat. 

Jan then offered to run a workshop here 

in Lympstone, price to be agreed - 

several members showed great interest. 

A vote of thanks was given by Mrs 

Diana Winterford-Young. 

There is to be a litter pick on the 6
th

 

June weather permitting. 

We were also reminded of the Supper 

on the 13
th
 July - 7 for 7.30pm, 

members to bring a plate of savoury 

food. We are having a raffle  and a 

‘Bring and Buy’ stall. 

At the next meeting on the 5
th
 July, our 

speaker will be Mrs 

Judy Murray, talking 

about ‘The Language 

of Clothes’. Visitors 

always welcome, 

contact Mrs A Frampton  276464.  

 

Jo Cotton 

 

 

 

BY TRAIN TO EXMOUTH – A 

JOURNEY OF 150 YEARS 

Experience the whole journey in just 

20 minutes! 

On 1st May 2011 the Avocet Line Rail 

Users Group (ALRUG) organised a 

highly successful series of events up 

and down the Exeter to Exmouth line, 

marking 150 years of our essential local 

transport link. First Great Western 

arranged for a special Intercity 125 

train to make a celebratory trip up and 

down the line. 

The Lympstone Film Society Film 

Makers Group has now produced a 

commemorative DVD featuring a 20 

minute film of the whole journey, shot 

both on the train and at several 

locations along it, together with 100  

stills. Many Lympstone folk are 

featured on the DVD in all their 

Victorian finery. The DVD can be 

bought from Shear’s Place in 

Lympstone for £5 or ordered from Sue 

or Don Mildenhall (01395 260500) at a 

cost of £6, to include postage and 

packing.  If you would like more 

information or would like to become 

involved in the future of the Avocet 

Line, please visit the ALRUG website: 

www.avocetline.org.uk for further 

information.  (All proceeds from the 

sale of the DVD will go to the film 

making group for extra equipment.) 
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Sue Mildenhall 

 

LYMPSTONE YOUTH 

FOOTBALL TEAM 

NEEDS YOUR 

SUPPORT 
 

The Lympets Youth 

Teams are going from strength to 

strength with over 50 children having 

registered their interest in playing for 

the football teams. The plan is to enter 

under 8's, 9's and 10's teams into the 

Exeter youth league for  this season. 

We will be part of the adult club and 

use the resources that the club has 

available i.e. changing rooms at 

Candy’s Field. However, we still need 

to purchase a lot of youth equipment 

before the season starts, so any 

financial help will be welcome. 

As with any youth organisation, we 

need a lot of volunteers, so if you’re 

interested in helping out on match days 

or on the organisation side (youth 

secretary) please contact the main club 

secretary (George Webster). Any 

coaching or FA courses that you may 

have to attend to be part of youth 

football will be paid for by the main 

club. 

Training, for now, is on Saturday 

morning 10am-11am. Anyone 

interested is welcome to come down 

and try it out, subs are £3. 

 

Tim Mills 

 

FURRY DANCE CREAM 

TEA 
 

This year's Furry Dance Cream Tea 

will be held on Sunday 26
th
 June from 

2.30pm until 4.30pm in Graham Will's 

lovely garden at Four Winds, Sowden 

Lane. Do come along for a relaxing 

afternoon, scrummy cream tea and 

stunning estuary views, plus a raffle. 

The event is one of the key fundraisers 

for the annual Furry Dance and Fete 

(Saturday 6
th
 August) so we look 

forward to seeing you all there. 

 

Bridget Beer 

 

UGLY BUG FETE AND 

TREASURE HUNT 

 

The PTFA Ugly Bug Fete will be held 

on 10th July 2011 in the school 

grounds.  A village treasure hunt will 

start the day out at 10.30am from 

School Gates and then the fete 

will open at 11.30am. With 

BBQ, cream teas, face 

painting, apple bobbing, 

stalls, lucky dip, plant 

stall, Pimms tent and lots, 

lots more – it promises to 

be a great family day out.  

So please, come along and support our 

school. All money raised with go to the 

PTFA.  

Help needed – have you got any spare 

plant cuttings for our plant stall? If so, 

please bring to the school the week 

before the fete. 
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Kate Watkins 

 
1ST LYMPSTONE SEA SCOUT 

GROUP - OPEN DAY  

 

An information event is 

being held for young 

people who might be  

interested in joining Lympstone's Scout 

Group. 

With four sections spanning ages 6-15 

years and the opportunity to  

progress to an Explorer Scout Unit, the 

Scout Movement provides  

opportunities for young people to 

experience a wide range of activities 

and challenges and to develop abilities 

and self-confidence. 
Although supported at district, county and 

national level, local  

support has always been the key to a 

vibrant and active group and to  

this end interested parents and prospective 

supporters would be most welcome. 

Refreshments will be available along with 

some "hands-on" activities, static displays, 

a wealth of information and experienced 

leaders to answer those tricky questions. 

In recent years some Lympstone Scouts 

have been national sailing  

champions, representatives at the World 

Gathering in Chile, mega  

fundraisers for Children in Need, deep-sea 

sailors, competition winners, and taken part 

in a wide range of activities. 

To find out more, you need to be at 

Lympstone Youth Club, behind the Village 

Hall in Candy's Field, on Saturday July 

16th, between 11.00am and 3.00pm.  

 

Mike Hales, Scout Leader  

 
OPEN GARDEN - THE ACORNS, 

HAREFIELD DRIVE, 

LYMPSTONE 

 

Take this opportunity to visit 

one of Lympstone’s 

finest gardens, featuring 

ornamental and wildlife 

ponds, stumpery, stream, bees and bee 

garden and so much more. Enjoy the 

ambience of this peaceful haven as you 

sip a glass of wine at the end of a busy 

Friday, interrupt Saturday morning 

shopping for coffee or relax in the 

afternoon with a delicious cream tea. 

Friday 17th June - 7-9 pm entrance and 

refreshments £4. 

Saturday 18th June - 10.30am - noon 

and 2–5 pm, entrance £2. 

On road parking, disabled parking on 

site.  Raising funds for Hospiscare. 

 

Lesley Weeks 

BUFFET 

THEATRE 

 
The Lympstone 

Players’ Café 

Theatre 

productions have been 

immensely popular over the past few years. 

Now they offer us Buffet Theatre. The play 

they are presenting on 23
rd

, 24
th

 & 25
th

 June  

 

Harland Walshaw 

 



`` 8 

WASTE STRATEGY PUBLIC 

CONSULTATION 

Devon County 

Council’s Waste Core 

Strategy Issues and 

Options Consultation 

Report has been drawn up to 

help identify the most appropriate areas 

of the county for waste management 

activities and to provide policies for 

considering waste planning applications 

to 2031. The Waste Core Strategy will 

consider almost all types of waste 

including commercial and industrial 

waste, construction, demolition and 

excavation waste and hazardous waste, 

as well as the municipal waste collected 

from Devon’s households.The public 

consultation is being held until 

Thursday 21 July. To provide people 

with the opportunity to comment on the 

strategy, a number of consultation 

events will be held at the several 

venues including the Guildhall 

Shopping Centre, Exeter 16 June,11am-

4pm. 

The document is available in all Devon 

libraries and at District Council offices. 

It will also be available online at: 

http://devoncc.limehouse.co.uk/portal 

and 

www.devon.gov.uk/wastecorestrategy. 

 

Devon County Council 

 

 

 

 

MUSIC FOR CHILDREN 

 

Musical Steps has started in Exeter and 

in Woodbury. It offers real musical 

expertise to babies and toddlers, 

helping children learn to co-operate, 

take turns, share, create, listen, 

communicate, and grow in confidence 

in a fun and musical way. It also 

develops their musical awareness and 

ability which will prepare them for 

further musical activities when they are 

older.  Music teacher, Kate 

Butterworth, is starting classes at: St 

Leonards Church Hall, Roberts Road, 

EX2 4HD on Wednesday mornings -

 Toddler Troupe (18 months to 3 years) 

at 9.30am and Baby Band 

(4 months to 2 years) at 

10.30am, and at 

Woodbury Village 

Hall - Toddler 

Troupe on 

Thursdays at 2pm 

and Baby Band on Fridays 

at 2pm.   Visit the website 

www.musicalsteps.co.uk to book a 

place, or just come and try it out with a 

free trial lesson.  The children enjoy 

plenty of music and movement with 

puppets, pictures, feathers, balls and 

bubbles as well as percussion 

instruments to bang, scrape or ting. 

 

Kate Butterworth 

 

 

 

 

 

http://devoncc.limehouse.co.uk/portal
http://www.devon.gov.uk/wastecorestrategy
http://www.musicalsteps.co.uk/
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PARISH CHURCH  

 

At the Annual meeting 

in March, Mary Blair 

and Andrew Hubbard 

were re- elected as 

Church Wardens.  Andrew has felt 

unable to continue for a number of 

understandable reasons (work 

promotion among them) and offered his 

resignation.  Therefore the parish held a 

special meeting following the 9.30am 

service on 5
th
 June.  We thanked 

Andrew for his work and went on to 

appoint Richard Giles as new warden 

for the remainder of the year.  His 

appointment was warmly welcomed.  

By the time this is published we may 

know the name of the new Rector of 

Exmouth, who will also preside over 

Lympstone Parish.  The interviews take 

place during the week beginning 5
th
 

June. 

On the first Sunday of the month the 

Service with no name for the whole 

Mission Community takes place at 

Holy Trinity church Exmouth. These 

services have no fixed format and so 

are different every time.  The worship 

band leads the singing and the service 

is followed by refreshments for all to 

enjoy and meet old friends and new.  

The next will be 3
rd

 July. 

On Thursday evening, 7
th
 July at Holy 

Trinity Church, Exmouth, Bishop Bob 

of Crediton will attend with a service of 

Eucharist followed by ‘any questions’ 

with Bob.  All are welcome. 

The fourth annual Sea Sunday service, 

now with the added significance of 

fishing resuming from the village, takes 

place on Sunday 10
th
 July at 11.30am 

on the slipway, with Rev Geoffrey 

Wrayford and the speaker will be one 

of the Marines’ pastors.  The 

Lympstone SW Telecoms Band will 

lead the singing.  

The popular Produce Stall, 

which is always full of 

home-made and 

home grown 

food, begins on 

Saturday 18
th
 June until 20

th
 August. 

The stall opens at 9.30am until 

everything is sold.  Please support it 

with donations and purchases. 

Coffee for Flowers The monthly 

coffee morning will be 10am until 

noon, as usual, on 28
th
 June.  See under 

the railway arch for this month’s venue. 

All are welcome and proceeds will now 

be directed to the ‘flower fund’. 

The recent Christian Aid week house 

to house collection raised £1,226.34.  

Thanks to all collectors and those who 

contributed. (Jean Hackston, organiser.) 

The church plays a part in the first 

Lympstone Jazz Festival with the 

Morning Jazz Praise 

service on Sunday 

17
th
 July at 

9.30am.  [Family 

Praise Service 

Sunday 19
th
 June 

as usual at 9.30 for 

10am start after refreshments.] 

 

Brian Mather 
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SOLAR POWER 

 

I thought an update may 

be interesting to anyone thinking about 

installing photo-voltaic cells.  I write 

this as a follow up to last year’s 

meeting organised by Jenny Moon 

when she introduced an installer and I 

to talk about our experiences. 

Photo voltaic cells are panels which, 

when fitted onto south-facing roofs, 

provide electricity from sunlight.  The 

electric companies have to pay the 

owner of the panels for every kilowatt 

produced and a further sum for any 

power fed into the grid.  Additionally, 

the owner uses the power generated and 

therefore has a reduced electricity bill. 

The system fitted to our roof has now 

been generating for 12 months and we 

have received payments equal to 9.4% 

of the initial cost of the installation.  

Additionally, our standing order has 

fallen too and the combined effect is 

that the return on the investment is 

about 12%.  Therefore the ‘payback’ 

time will be far less than the 25 years 

that the electric companies have 

promised to pay the tariff.   
The good news does not end there as the 

price they pay is increased annually in line 

with one of the cost of living indexes and 

this has translated into a further 2p a 

kilowatt payment since April. 

So, if you have a south facing roof, 

spare cash and trust the government not 

to change the law this is a sound 

investment. (or a light in the dark!) 

 

Brian Mather   

LYMPSTONE 

SCHOOL   

 

As our older children begin their final 

half term at primary school, we have 

also seen a literal leaving of the nest 

experience at school recently. Earlier in 

the term one of the five-year-old pupils 

brought her outdoor wellies in from our 

boot store and said to her class teacher 

'there's a nest in my boot'. And there it 

was - a robin's nest complete with eggs. 

Carefully returned to the boot store and 

watched from a distance, it became the 

centre of school life for a while. A few 

weeks later three of the eggs hatched 

and one of the chicks survived and 

fledged. For all the importance of high 

academic attainment and rapid progress 

we must not lose sight of these fantastic 

awe and wonder moments for our 

children, experiences that touch them 

and may remain with them for many 

years, long after they have forgotten 

how many level 4s they achieved!  

 

Tony Priest 

 

FRIENDS OF LYMPSTONE 

PARISH CHURCH 
 

The winner of the May lottery was 

Alison Kerr of Harefield Cottages with 

ticket number 754 

 

Joyce Malster 
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LYMPSTONE 

ENTERTAINMENTS  

 

Lympstone Jazz 

Festival     -    Three 

Days of Jazz.  Book 

early or you may be 

disappointed, after one week half the 

evening tickets for both performances 

sold.         

Friday 15
th
 July, 7pm  Gittisham Hall 

Jazz Band -  £7. 

Saturday 16
th
, 1 to 5pm, Jazz in the 

Gardens Stroller ticket £7 (£5 if bought 

in June, under 12 free). 

Saturday 16
th
, 7pm, Charlie 

Hearnshaw’s Manjenta Café Latin 

Quintet, Village Hall £8. 

Sunday 17
th
, 9.30am, Morning Jazz 

Praise in the Parish Church. 

Sunday 17
th
 pm Jazz in the Pub (pubs 

will arrange their own bands).   

All tickets on sale from the Post Office 

or 07435 63 44 55 (booking fee if 

posted) 

 

Brian Mather 

 

LYMPSTONE VILLAGE HALL 

APPEAL - FUNDING THE NEW 

KITCHEN 

 

In just under two years we have raised 

£39,000 towards the refurbishment and 

improvement of the hall. This is a 

wonderful achievement – well done 

Lympstone and many thanks to all who 

have helped achieve this. 

There have been so many clever ideas 

for fundraising; two of the most recent 

being a donation of the surplus from a 

Poker evening, and Pig Racing booked 

to take place on the 

evening of 

Saturday, October 

8
th
, in the Village 

Hall. This promises to be 

a really fun evening for all the family. 

We have also been delighted to receive 

a most generous donation of £1,500 

from the Garden Club which has really 

helped to keep the momentum going 

with the appeal. 

We already have £12,000 available for 

the works on the new 

kitchen out of the 

total of £15,000 

that needs to be 

raised; the rest of 

the £28,000 cost 

will come from the 

hall’s own funds. The works start at the 

end of July. Any shortfall would come 

from the hall reserves - kept for 

emergencies - and would be repaid 

from future fundraising. 

We are so close to the sum needed; just 

£3,000 short. If you feel you can help 

by making a donation please write a 

cheque to ‘LVH Fund Raising’ and 

deliver it to me, Suki Commin, at 

Merrylands, Burgmanns Hill, or 

alternatively to Don Mildenhall at 

Metherells, Underhill. All donations 

will be acknowledged.  

Please help us to raise the final £3,000. 

 

Suki Commin – Village hall fundraising 

team 
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LYMPSTONE PLAYERS - SET 

DESIGN AND 

SCENE PAINTING 

WEEKEND 

COURSE 

 

2nd & 3rd July or 9th 

& 10th July Commencing 10.00 am - 

4.00 pm 

Debbie Mitchell has kindly agreed to 

hold a weekend course for a small 

group. The Course will be fun and very 

therapeutic! You don't have to be a 

brilliant artist - just interested.  

For more details please contact 

Shirley Wilkes by emailing: 

shirley@foodwithflair.co.uk 
 

CRICKETERS’ GOOD START 

 

Lympstone’s cricket team have got 

off to a confident 

start this 

summer, under the 

leadership of new captain, Ben Ingham, 

(that’s not our District Councillor, but 

Jason’s lad).  Only faltering in the 

opening match at Newton Poppleford 

thanks to an insistence that everyone 

bowl two overs, the villagers have 

triumphed in their next three matches, 

all away from home.  The Woodbury 

win was sweet revenge for a 10 wicket 

drubbing in the last local derby two 

years’ ago, as this time Lympstone not 

only posted their best ever total of 176-

6, but also won by their widest ever 

margin, restricting the home side to 68-

4.  At the idyllic Killerton ground 

Jamie Cooke led the way with an 

unbeaten 67 to another big score of 

158, which was 50 too much for 

Nomads, bowled out with three overs to 

spare.  Next up were Sunset at the 

Coaver Club, whose 124 was not 

enough, Lympstone only needing 14 of 

their 20 overs to sail past the target.  

The villagers’ strength this season has 

been mainly with the bat, Jamie Cooke, 

Charlie and Miles Lenygon and George 

Greenaway regularly posting good 

scores in quick time.  With the likes of 

Webster and Tolson yet to shine, the 

season looks promising – some tidier 

bowling would make our village very 

difficult to beat indeed!   

Look out School – the Annual Cricket 

match on 23
rd

 June should be good! 

 

Tony Day – Scorer 

 

 

VILLAGE HALL FUND RAISING 

LOTTERY 
 

The monthly draw for 

winners of the fund 

raising lottery continues on  

each second Friday of the month, and 

winners receive their cheques  

very soon after that. In future the 

winning names and numbers will  

be posted under the railway arch as part 

of Village Hall News. They  

will also be found on the Village Hall 

website. 

 

Viv Day 

 

 

mailto:shirley@foodwithflair.co.uk


`` 13 

POLICE 

 
Between 4pm on the 22

nd
 May and 

11am on the 23 May an EDDC parking 

sign in Underhill carpark was 

criminally damaged.  The sign has now 

been removed. If anyone has any 

information, please contact Police 

quoting KE/11/1379. 

A few graffiti tags have recently 

popped up around the village.  A 

private wall, EDDC Sign and the toilets 

in Underhill carpark were recently 

damaged.  I am interested to hear if 

anyone has any information regarding 

these incidents.  The tag is the letters 

NSR with an underline and star at the 

end.  

Cycle track – I am still receiving 

complaints and concerns from residents 

regarding the speed of cyclists through 

the village and cyclists are failing to 

stop/give way at the bottom of Station 

Hill.  I have taken forward your 

concerns to the Highways department 

with the suggestion of a solid white line 

at the bottom of the hill and a possible 

stop sign.  Highways have contacted 

me and advised that the junction there 

is sufficient for Cyclists to stop and no 

further work is planned.  I am aware 

that the Parish Council has also raised 

safety concerns to Highways.  Evidence 

is needed to support that there is a 

problem.  I would advise that any near 

misses or incidents are reported in 

writing to Nigel Frost of Highways.  

Give a time, date and a brief account or 

where and what happened.  I personally 

feel that the cycle track is very positive 

and the council have done a fantastic 

job creating it, however I do have 

concerns over safety. 
Parking on Station Hill continues to be a 

problem for garage users.  Please can I ask 

residents/visitors not to park opposite the 

garages.  Tickets for obstruction could be 

issued in the future if it continues. 

Dog Fouling in the Glebelands area has 

again been highlighted.  Please clear up 

after your dog.  If you know anyone 

who is failing to do so, please contact 

me with details. 

And finally… An adults bike which is 

pink in colour has been secured to the 

bike racks outside the Swan and has not 

been moved since December.  Does 

anyone know who owns this bike or if 

it has been abandoned? 

 

PCSO Sarah Trayhurn 30110 

Sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn

.police.uk 

 

VOLUNTEER DRIVERS 

URGENTLY NEEDED 

 
For Friends of Underhill Surgery Patient 

Support Scheme. If you can spare a few 

hours a week to: collect and deliver 

prescriptions, or take patients to Surgery 

and/or hospital appointments when no other 

transport is available, or sit with patients 

whose relatives have to attend a medical 

appointment. 

Please contact Underhill Surgery reception 

for information. Please support this 

valuable village service. 

 

Merle Wheeler 

mailto:Sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
mailto:Sarah.trayhurn@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk
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A ROMANTIC 

ENCOUNTER 

 

The Village Hall will 

be transformed into a cockpit theatre 

for the performances of Noel Coward’s 

Still Life on 23
rd

, 24
th
 and 25

th
 June. The 

audience will be seated in tiers around 

the action for this most intimate of 

plays, as they overhear a burgeoning 

love affair in the refreshment room of a 

railway station in 1936, to the 

background noises of trains coming and 

going. 

 When it was filmed by David Lean as 

Brief Encounter, starring Celia Johnson 

and Trevor Howard, it became one of 

the best loved and long lasting romantic 

stories. 

 The Lympstone Players’ cast of ten 

includes Lucy McCance, Tim Jupp, 

Ben Redding, Heather Redding, Julia 

Billington, Grace Packman, Bruce 

Ellis, Dawn Chapman, Chris Barnacle 

and Barrie Bissett. 

 The Function Room of the Village Hall 

is being turned into the Brief Encounter 

Buffet for the run of the play, and 

audiences will be able to enjoy a buffet 

supper either before the play (at 

6.30pm) or afterwards (at 9 pm). 

 The production is being staged as part 

of the 150
th
 anniversary celebrations of 

the coming of the railway to 

Lympstone. Buy your tickets for this 

romantic journey from the Post Office. 

 

Harland Walshaw 

 

LYMPSTONE PRE-SCHOOL 

 

Lympstone Pre-

School is delighted to 

announce the 

completion of its new Nature Garden. 

The Nature Garden is the result of a lot 

of hard work, as well as generous 

donations from local businesses, and 

will be of huge benefit to the children 

at Lympstone Pre-School for years to 

come. There are so many people to 

thank: the team from the Royal 

Marines CTCRM Lympstone worked 

tirelessly to create the garden (thanks 

to WO2 Dean Roberts, WO2 John 

Ather, Sgt Taff Morris, Sgt H 

Harriman and LCPL Taff Rosser), as 

well as donating wood. Dave Tyrell 

also helped us with labour, and we 

received generous cash donations from 

Lympstone businesses: K & M 

Williams of Londis, The Globe Inn, 

The Swan, Lympstone Post Office, 

Shear’s Cafe and Andrea’s Hair Salon, 

for which many thanks. King’s Garden 

Centre donated a voucher and 

Lympstone Nurseries donated plants, 

while the Saddlers Arms donated a 

raffle prize. A big thank you also to 

staff and parents for support with 

sponsored events and help on the day 

and, finally, a huge thank you to 

Chairman Vicki Drinkwater and Play 

Leader Debbie Foxon for all their hard 

work.  

 

Suzie Creighton  
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S T O P  P R E S S 
 

The REDWING 

opens next month 

 

Details in July’s 

Herald 
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LYMPSTONE (YOUTH) FOOTBALL CLUB 
Weekly Draw 

£500 Jackpot 
MINIMUM 

£1 The DRAW Will Be Held Wednesday £1 
Select 4 Correct Numbers to Win 

 
Jackpot will be Divided if more than one winner 

If the Main jackpot prize is not won 
3 lucky tickets will be drawn: 1 x £50 - 1 x £20 - 1 x £10, 

Tickets on sale throughout the village in: 
The Globe, The Swan, The Saddlers Arms, 

The Redwing & The Post Office 
If you intend to play regularly you can pay by CHEQUE or 

STANDING ORDER 
CONTACT: GEORGE WEBSTER 07917137059 

OR 
Forms can be downloaded from our website: 

w.clubwebsite.co.uk/lympstoneafc01 
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____________________________________________________________ 
 
Pine and Oak Furniture                                         Mattresses, Metal beds  

Wardrobes                              Divans, Guest Beds 

Chests of Drawers                                                                               Pine Beds, Futons 

Tables & Chairs                                                                                 Headboards                                                                     

Dressers ,Bookcases                                                                                   Pocket  Sprung and  

…and much more, all available                                                         Memory Foam Mattresses   

Waxed, lacquered or painted finishes                                           Removal of old beds undertaken 

 

  

69-71 Exeter Road, Exmouth, Devon Tel 01395 271920 

LARGE STOCKS  www.exmouthbedandpine.co.uk  FREE DELIVERY 

 
 

 

DustAway 

 
All Work and no play, we are here to help 

Friendly Efficient Cleaning Service 

Lympstone Based 

 

            Weekly, Fortnightly, One-off Cleans. 

       Ironing service provided. 

 

Please call         Tracey  07727168817     or        Jill  07818484864 
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Peter J Acca 
Carpenter/Joiner 

Specialist PVCu  

Window Repairs 

Replacement double glazed sealed 

units 

01395 279209 

07801365097 

Let me make your old windows 

like new 
 

 
 

Plumbing & Heating Engineers 

Installations  

 Landlord safety certificates £39 

  Servicing ● Breakdown ● Repairs  

● General plumbing 

Tel: 01395 239483 

Mob: 07710 192010 

www.cygnetheating.co.uk 

 
 

HURST PLUMBING 
Locally recommended Corgi registered 

plumbing and heating engineer. Complete 

bathroom design and installation service 

Specialist in floor and wall tiling 

All work undertaken is fully guaranteed 

Tel: 07711 757595 or 271152 

MAKE HURST THE 1
st
 FOR ALL 

YOUR PLUMBING 

REQUIREMEMTS Est 1990 

 

 

Need Assistance In Your Own Home? 

 

Home help available including: 

housework, laundry, ironing, food 

preparation, shopping, 

administration, collections and 

deliveries and errands. 

Please call Mandy on 

07891 678 177. 

 

 

VILLAGE LOGS 

 

Logs for sale - full loads £75 approx 

1.25 cubic metres, half loads £40, nets 

£3, kindling £1.50, free delivery & 

kindling with all orders  

We can supply larger logs on 

request for commercial fires 

Tel Mark 01395 278647 / 

07967685869 - available all year round 

 

 

Ian Moir 

 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE 

Painting, decorating, grass and hedge 

cutting, gutters, pressure washing, window 

cleaning and much more. All jobs to keep 

your property in tip top condition. 

I am locally based and offer free no 

obligation quotes. 

Contact Ian on (home) 01395 263 716     

07702 804537  
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                       HERE TO HELP  

Quality Domestic Cleaning Services 

Regular Housework, Spring, One off & 

Emergency Cleans 

Managed Domestic Help of all Kinds 

Professional, Reliable, Properly

Insured. 
Covering Lympstone & surrounding areas 

01392 270777    www.poppiesexeter.co.uk 

 

 

 

THE SWAN INN 

LYMPSTONE 
            

01395 272644/270403 
 

The Swan Inn - 'the heart of Lympstone 

 

LUNCH CLUB BACK 
MONDAY - FRIDAY except Bank Holidays and School Holidays 

2 Courses £6.95 ~ 3 Courses £7.95    8th meal free with reward card 
 

GREAT FOOD GREAT WINES GREAT TIMES 
 

________________________________________________________________ 

LYMPSTONE TAXI HIRE 

Call:  Phil   07812 661213 
 

 
 
 

http://www.poppiesexeter.co.uk/
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THE GLOBE INN 
01395 263166 - OPEN ALL DAY 

Sheila and Dave would like to invite 
you to a friendly, local pub with a 

homely atmosphere offering 
Local fresh fish dishes 

Tue – Sat 12-2pm and 6.30 – 9pm 
Sun lunch: 12– 2pm, 2 courses £8.95 
Thurs – traditional fish & chips £6.75 

( take-away £5.95) 
Dogs welcome in Public Bar 

LIVE MUSIC 
June 11

th
 – Eat the Rich 

June 17
th

 – Shufflebones 
June 24

th
 Boogie Train 

1
st

 July – 4 Parts Blue 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

A BOX LIKE THIS 

COULD COST YOU AS 

LITTLE AS £10 A 

MONTH OR £100 A 

FULL YEAR 

 

Small Ads cost 60p a line 
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DOG GROOMING.   
Kind & Qualified Groomer. 

Commissions for PET 

PORTRAITS  

in pastel also undertaken.  

Make Superb Presents.   

(Examples of work can be viewed).  

Tracey Crompton, Greenways,  

Courtlands Lane, Lympstone. 
 

Tel: 01395 272815 /07973 986 268. 

 
MIKE COLE 

BUILDING SERVICES 
 

Tel: 01395 225 761 

Mobile: 07540 976 257 
Bricklayer & General 

Builder 

Extensions, Renovations 
 & Alterations 

 
 

ELITE CARPENTRY & 

BUILDERS 

All aspects of carpentry and building 

works including fencing and decking  

Undertaken to the highest standard   

Fully insured references available 

Call Daniel for free quotation or 

advice 

Tel 07872 018482 or 07886 500081 

  Comfy casa near the Costa 
Blanca, Spain - available for 

holiday rentals  
Peaceful, secure, two-bedroomed 

home. Roof terrace, gorgeous views, 
communal pool and tennis. Beaches, 
cycling, golf, hiking and much more. 

Suits all ages. 
Flights from Exeter & Bristol 

Lympstone residents 15% discount 

        Tel: 07986 607610 
www.algorfaholiday.com                                                            

 

FOOD WITH FLAIR 
CATERING 

Small and Large Events - 
Menus to Suit your Budget 
Telephone Shirley or Michael 

on 265147 or see our Website 
www.foodwithflair.co.uk 

 

 

ELECTRICIAN specialising 

 in domestic work; happy to 

do  small jobs.  

 

Call Simon on 07985 963075 
 

 

http://www.algorfaholiday.com/
http://www.foodwithflair.co.uk/
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Alison Lee 
Experienced Mobile 

Hairdresser 
C & G Qualified 

Friendly and Reliable 

Call me now! 
07769 675449 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

CLOCK REPAIRS 
Terence  C. Matthews - Horologist 
• Westminster Chimes 
• Wall Clocks 
• Grandfather / Grandmother Clocks 
• Dial Clocks 
• Long Case Clocks 
• Carriage Clocks 

Free estimates and house visits 
Tel: 01395 273563 
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SMALL  

  
LYMPSTONE GREETING CARDS   

Scenic photographs of your village - from 

the harbour, pretty corner, and washing- 

lines...to sunsets!  Available from Post 

Office or Frances Longhurst 263495  

 

REGISTERED HOMEOPATH  
Libby Clapham BA, RSHom; Safe, eco-

friendly, non-addictive; wide range of 

conditions; safe with conventional 

medicines; allergy testing.  Clinics 

Exmouth and Exeter. libbyclapham 

naturalhealth .co.uk; tel 01395 267432  

 

PICTURE FRAMING. For all 

your framing requirements; also frame 

restoration & chair caning.  Caro 

Ambridge 01392 877460, Topsham. 

 

CALPE - SPAIN 
To let:  2 bedroom apartment with 2 

balconies.  3 communal swimming pools 

and tennis courts.  Beach front. Contact:   

June Hallett on 01392 873067 

www.turmalina.co.uk 

ADS 

 

Chris Swaffield (BSc Hons) 
- Devon Chiropractor 

If it hurts I may be able to help. 

Doctor of Chiropractic in Budleigh 

Salterton, Topsham and home visits. 

Freephone 0800 043 7246 

Mobile 07799098452 

 

DE-STRESSING ,RELAXING, 

THERAPEUTIC Neck & Back Massage, 

Indian Head Massage Reflexology & 

Reiki.  Suppliers of unique MBT shoes to 

improve posture and relieve muscle, back 

& joint problems. Call 01392 873178 At 

The Studio, Lower Lane, Ebford 

www.atthestudio.co.uk 

Old London Bed and Breakfast   the 

Strand   EX8 5JW For a warm welcome 

and a great breakfast Ring Norma on 

01395 266116 or visit 

www.oldlondonbandb.co.uk or email 

keith.exelby@sky.com 

PIANO with a VIEW 
Lessons for all ages, beginners and improvers, 

"purely for pleasure" and ABRSM exams to Grade 8. Theory to Grade 5. 

Tel: Judy Joss (BA Mus, Dip Ed) on 222749 
  

ENGLISH TUITION  
Experienced tutor living in Lympstone, available for English lessons. 

Primary and secondary levels. 1 : 1 CRB checked. 

Please contact Mrs Jill Dabin for full details. 

 01395 263958 
 

MATHS TUITION 

Experienced tutor available to teach primary to GCSE level maths. 

 Reasonable rates  Tel: Jane Moffatt on 279952 

http://www.turmalina.co.uk/
http://www.atthestudio.co.uk/
http://www.oldlondonbandb.co.uk/
mailto:keith.exelby@sky.com
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WHAT’S ON 

 

JUNE 

 

11 Pre-school cake & toy sale 

11 Ellingtonia – Café style concert 

17 & 18 Open garden – The Acorns 

18 Railway arch produce stall begins 

17 & 19 Open garden – The Lookout 

20 Parish Council (inc Diamond Jubilee) 

21/22 Panto auditions 

23 Schools’ cricket match 

23 Garden Club trip 

23 – 25 Still Life, Buffet Theatre 

26 Furry Dance Cream Tea 

 

 

 

 

 

JULY 

 

2&3 Design and scene painting course 

4 Parish Council 

5  Herald copy deadline 

5  W I Meeting 

9&10 Design and scene painting course 

10 Ugly Bug Fete and treasure hunt 

10 Sea Sunday service on The Slipway 

13 WI Fundraising Supper 

16 Sea Scouts open day 

15 - 17 Jazz Festival 

16 Waste consultation event (Exeter) 

21 Waste strategy consultation 

30 Tennis Club – 30
th
 birthday 
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